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STAFF RECOMMENDATION REGARDING EMPIRE’S 

EXPERIMENTAL LOW-INCOME PROGRAM TARIFF SHEETS


COMES NOW the Staff (“Staff”) of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”), and for its Recommendation regarding the Experimental Low-Income Program tariff sheets filed by The Empire District Electric Company (“Empire”), respectfully states as follows:


1.
On October 28, 2002, Empire, the Staff, the Office of the Public Counsel (“Public Counsel”), and Praxair, Inc. (“Praxair”) filed their Unanimous Stipulation And Agreement (“Agreement”) in settlement of all issues in this case.  The Commission issued its Report & Order approving the Agreement on November 14, 2002.  


2.
Paragraph 9 of the Agreement states, in pertinent part:  “The Parties agree that the Company will implement an Experimental Low-Income Program (“ELIP”), generally consistent with the program proposed by the Company.  Program details, including evaluation procedure and tariff sheet(s), shall be developed by a collaborative committee of the interested Parties and will be presented to the Commission for approval no later than April 1, 2003.” 


3.
On March 31, 2003, Empire filed with the Commission four (4) tariff sheets, three (3) of which were substituted in an April 11, 2003 filing in order to correct typographical errors identified by the Staff.  On April 17, 2003, Empire filed with the Commission four (4) substitute tariff sheets to correct further typographical errors identified by the Staff.  The tariff sheets, as corrected, represent the collaborative effort of Empire, the Staff and Public Counsel.  (Praxair elected not to participate.)    



4. 
As set forth in the attached Memorandum (Appendix A), the Staff has reviewed the Company’s proposed tariff sheets, filed on March 31, 2003 and including the April 11, 2003 and April 17, 2003 corrections, and has determined them to be timely filed and in compliance with the Agreement and the Commission’s Report & Order in this case.  Accordingly, the Staff recommends that the following tariff sheets be approved to become effective on April 30, 2003, as requested by Empire:

P.S.C. Mo. No. 5                                                                                ____

Sec. A, 17th Revised Sheet No. 1 Cancelling 16th Revised Sheet No.1


Sec. 4, 3rd Revised Sheet No. 9 Cancelling 2nd Revised Sheet No. 9


Sec. 4, 2nd Revised Sheet No. 10 Cancelling 1st Revised Sheet No. 10

Sec. 4, 2nd Revised Sheet No. 11 Cancelling 1st Revised Sheet No. 11


WHEREFORE, for the reasons set forth in the attached Memorandum, the Staff recommends that the Commission issue an Order approving the tariff sheets identified herein, to become effective on April 30, 2003. 
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